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MINISTRY UPDATE FROM THE HUYHUA FAMILY 

Dear Brothers, it is with great joy that we share with you this update, especially during 

this time of year as God has been using us and teaching us in his work.   

MBI, Trip to Colombia: My time in Colombia was rich!  Most definitely the 14 days I 

spent there were very memorable as I was responsible to teach God’s Word (Christian 

Life) and as I spent 

time in communion 

with the brothers 

that attended the 

institute from 

different churches.  

I enjoyed the great 

hospitality of the 

Naranjo family, 

with whom I 

stayed.  They 

showed great love 

and 

thoughtfulness.  

May God bless 

them with his 

indescribable love.  Even though I was separated from my wife and children on this trip 

 I saw how God cared from them as well.   

 There was good attendance at the 

Mobile Bible Institute as they 

were faithful in coming 

throughout the entire time. Not 

only those who had registered 

to come, but also the members 

of the church there in Medellin 

where we met.   

MBI, Trip to Tarapoto:  

Recently I also traveled to teach 

in the rainforest here in our 

country.  I went to Tarapoto, 

Peru, to teach at the Mobile 

Bible Institute organized by our 

mission, where pastors and leaders 

from the surrounding area came for a 
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week to study.  I am content with this experience that God gave us and my heart is filled 

with gratitude to God.   

Youth:  We continue 

working with the youth 

with the goal of raising 

up in the grace of God 

the new generation of 

leaders for our church.  

As time has passed and 

according to our vision 

for the future, we have 

seen several young 

couples get married this 

year and get involved in 

serving together in our 

church and Christian 

school.  It is a great joy for us to see God’s faithfulness in calling them to serve him.   

Cell Group: Since last year we have seen more families getting involved in the cell group 

that meets each Friday.  Truthfully, we have seen the grace of God in the families who 

have become involved in serving the Lord.  One of these new families is the Rodriguez 

Estrada Family.  We rejoice with them to see their willingness to get involved in the work 

of the Lord.    

We continue to focus on topics 

that relate to the family and we 

pray that they with continue 

winning more families to the 

Lord.  Additionally, it is 

stimulating being able to grow 

together alongside them.   

Nursery: My wife, Evelyng, 

along with Pamela Rodriguez 

(whom I referred to earlier) take 

care of the babies  up through 

age three during Sunday School 

each week.  This has also been 

an opportunity to train Pamela 

to serve God in another area of 

our church.    

My wife continues to serve in the 

Pre-Natal Center, for now she is helping on Thursdays, as Nathan is still very dependent 



 

PERU 

upon her as he is 10 months old. She disciples two girls and shares the gospel with new 

people who come to the center for assistance.   

Discipleship: As we have shared with you this is our task and vision.  Currently, I am 

working with four people, one of which is new in the faith and the other three are active 

in the church.  It is our prayer to not only spend time studying the Bible with them but 

also to lead them to serve in practical ways in the local church.  We hope that by the 

grace of God we would be wise, continue to learn, and see in them fruit for God.    

Us: We thank God, brothers, that we have what is necessary to continue serving him.  

We ask that you would pray for us that we might carry out well our tasks, first as 

husband and wife, then as the parents of our two sons, which is without doubt our 

priority.  David is growing and we thank God that he has good grades at school this 

year.  Nathan is now crawling and wanting to walk.  You can imagine how tiring this is, 

especially for my wife, but we are content that God gives us all that is necessary for each 

day.  We desire to continue growing in the ministry but without neglecting our home.  

This is our request to God, wisdom and faith to believe that which God will do with our 

children.  

David now accompanies me each Saturday to pick up kids and bring them to Bible club 

on Saturdays at our church.  It is a joy for me to see him there alongside me in this.   

Thank you for all your prayers, brothers, and your great support for us.  We continue, 

just as I have said many times, to be indebted to God through you all as you are the 

hands of God to us.  May God grant you the 

desires of your heart and remember the 

offerings and love that you have shown 

us.   

We love you and thank God for you 

in our prayers,  

 

Bryan, Evelyng, David and Nathan 

Huyhua  
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